Bear Lake Association Annual Meeting

May 29th, 2016 7:30 PM

Minutes

Sam Rahaim, president, called the meeting to order at 7:32 PM and introduced the current board members:  Jeff Shull, vice president, Barb Barrett Interim member at large, and Marge Knable, secretary.  Phil Resko, treasurer, was not in attendance. 
Board of Directors Members, Terms, Voting

The first order of business was the Board of Directors Members Terms and Voting.  Barb Barrett, interim member, was introduced and the membership voted affirmatively for Barb Barrett to replace Bob Tuttle.  Phil Resko’s term was over and Marty May agreed to be treasurer.  Again, the membership voted affirmatively for Marty May to become treasurer.  Marge Knable’s term was also over and Sam asked for volunteers for the position of Secretary.  No one volunteered and Jeff Shull made a motion to extend Marge Knable’s term as secretary.  The membership voted affirmatively to continue Marge Knable as secretary. 
Quality of Bear Lake

Sam prepared a PowerPoint presentation to follow the agenda previously sent to the members.  This will be attached to the minutes and will also be on the website.
BreAnne Graybill from PLM

BreAnne brought brochures with information on invasive plants, how to keep our lake beautiful, etc.  She stated that the goal of PLM was:

1 – to control exotic species such as Eurasion Water Milfoil and Phragmites (both have been 
       successful). Since 2010 the patches have been small.  EWM will never have total elimination so
       annual management is important.

 2 - to maintain a healthy native plant community and,
 3 - to maintain property values.

Water quality testing and routine surveys will be performed 3 times during the summer the first being June 6th.

BreAnne then answered questions regarding algae, muck control, zebra mussels (Zequanox still not economically feasible), snails, hybrid milfoil testing and the future 5 year budget.

AuSable Institute

The school has come out 2 years and they perform 2 additional surveys.  (Extra eyes are always good.)

CLMP
Mike and Sue Boss continue to take Secchi readings for clarity (transparency), and tests for chlorophyll and phosphorus.  Early in the year the clarity was at 56’ and the latest test was 42’.  Phosphorous is steroids for plants so please use phosphate free fertilizers and soaps.  NO FIRES ON THE BEACH.  Bear Lake is considered an oligotrophic Lake – clean and healthy.
Aquatic Invasive Species Landing Blitz

The DEQ is sponsoring their 3rd Annual Landing Blitz, which is to inform boaters of aquatic invasive species and to deliver a message that includes Clean, Drain, Dry and Dispose of unwanted bait.  Bear Lake Association will participate at the boat launch on Friday, July 1st beginning at 10 AM.   Marge is looking for volunteers to work in 2 hour/2 person shifts to hand out literature and explain the Clean Boats, Clean Waters program.  Sign up sheet is being circulated and volunteers will meet at a designated time prior to the event. 
Related Lake Information

Shore Line is eroding so please keep away from the shore if high speed boating.
Rake the lake to remove leaves which promote plant growth and to decrease any muck formation.  If you aren’t able to rake, please call Sam who knows of a volunteer.
Geese – can prevent them from nesting on the lake by putting up a string/rope barrier on your shore.  So far, no geese nests have been sighted.  Swimmers itch has been attributed to duck feces and especially from mergansers (which migrate through the area in May).  Use suntan lotion and immediately towel dry when coming out of the water.
Lake water levels are the highest in 22 years.  1994 was the highest on record and 2001 was the lowest.  John Cochran continues to measure the lake level with readings from a water level gauge situated on the east side of the lake. 
The DNR stocked the lake with 5,000 Rainbow Trout and 15,000 Brown Trout this year.

Treasurer’s Report 

Sam Rahaim presented the Treasurer’s report for Phil Resko.  The Association account has a balance of $3990.41.  The Association again has received 2 donations from non lake owners.  The SAD account has a balance at the beginning of the summer of $17,109.87.  Details are available in the attached Powerpoint presentation.  We spend approximately $6,000 - $8,000 per year on treatments.  The growing balance will be available for future concerns.

Other Discussion Items
Mary Vervish, our Loon Ranger, reported that we had a nest with 2 baby loons for the first time last summer.  However, one baby and also one adult loon were killed last year so please stay the required 300 – 500 feet away from Loons.  Do NOT chase them.  They are federally protected and one should call the Sheriff if you see a problem.  Also – lead sinkers and fishing lines kill Loons so be careful with fishing gear.  If one finds a dead loon, please call Mary and if she is not available call the number which will be posted on our web site.  Mary shared that baby loons won’t come back for 2-3 years and that our lake can only support 3 loons which have already been seen this year.  A possible nest was seen in Eleanor Bay but no babies have been seen. 
The BLTIA has put together community cards with helpful emergency resources and contact information for the township.  The card also includes guidelines for maintaining lake quality and safety on Bear and Cub Lakes.  These would be good to post in your homes – especially if you have guests or renters.  See Sam if you would like one.

Pickleball has resumed at the township hall on Tuesday and Thursday at 9:30 AM.  Come and play or just learn about the game.
Barb Barrett gave a report on Oak Wilt – a fungus that kills the oak trees.  Don’t prune from 4/1 to 7/15.  This disease spreads through a beetle and a tree can die in a month or less.  Red Oaks especially can transfer this disease through their root system.

Jeff Shull reported that the board consists of volunteers and he is pursuing liability insurance for the members, which will be reported at the next annual meeting.

Remember – No high speed boating before 11:00 AM or after 7:30 PM and that applies to all watercraft.  State law requires boats to be 100’ from shore, docks, etc.

Marlene drew Sue Miller as the winner of a large Pizza from Bear’s Lair.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Marge Knable, Secretary

